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Ultimo Village Voice 
For nearly 20 years, Ultimo Village Voice (UVV) has supported local residents, provided an 

avenue to gain information on important issues that impact the local area and benefit from 

the collective knowledge of long-term residents. Further, UVV liaises constructively with 

State and City representatives to drive positive community and local business outcomes. 

Chaired by Yimmy Seifert, the UVV collective takes responsibility for oversight, identification 

of issues and drafting of responses that represent the community views, aspirations and 

locally generated opportunities for improvement in the following areas: 

• Local developments 

• Public facilities (e.g. Powerhouse, Ian Thorpe) 

• Education facilities and capacity 

• Environmental Issues 

• Social Issues 

• Traffic impacts 

• Police issues 

UVV has been instrumental in developing improved safety and design outcomes in many 

recent developments in the local area that have potential to impact on the local residents of 

Ultimo and Pyrmont. We welcome the opportunity to provide feedback on the operations of 

the Star and look forward to your proactive response to these community issues.  
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The Star Casino, Modification 17 - Outdoor Gaming Area Conversion 

It is clear that the proposed outdoor gaming area would inflict significant noise, light and 

smoke pollution to the local residents. This request is particularly egregious given the 

significant information that is now freely available on the negative impact that this casino 

has on society at large as well the immediate impact on our local area, and of course most 

directly on the local residents some of whom moved to the area before the development of 

the Star Casino. 

We object to the approval of the proposed modification on the following grounds: 

- The proposed outdoor operations will impact on the local public space and specifically 

houses at 16, 14 & 18 Pyrmont Street which are only 40 meters from the proposed gambling 

space. 

- The rooftop gaming and outdoor smoking area will have permanently open louvers and be 

available to patrons 24/7.  The potential for unabated noise, light and smoke pollution 

around the clock 7 days a week interferes with the safe and peaceful enjoyment of one’s 

home. 

- Noise control of the gambling machines is now in the hands of the patrons not the 

management, which has been an option previously. 

- The proposed green wall will have negligible impact on the noise and smoke pollution, an 

alternative barrier such as a Plexiglass barrier wall will likely improve the ability to mitigate 

the noise and light. 

- The management of the Star has been unresponsive to all reasonable requests to modify 

their behaviour, so it is critical that all building modifications take the worst case scenario 

into consideration. We, the community, are asking for serious consideration with respect to 

managing the constant expansion of this facility at the expense of the community health 

and amenity. 

In Conclusion 
UVV would appreciate favourable and meaningful consideration of our feedback above and 

look forward to engaging in community consultations regarding any modifications that allow 

this commercial gambling facility to impact on the communities of Ultimo and Pyrmont. 

Regards 

William d’Anthes 

Acting Chair – Ultimo Village Voice 

ultimovillagevoice@gmail.com 

 


